
Dear Prayer Warriors, Missionaries, Pastors and Friends: 

Christian greetings from Bill & Margaret. I am sorry to be 
late in sending this prayer letter. The past several months 
have been especially hard on me physically. The latest 
being cataract surgery. Yesterday was a one-week’s 
checkup. They determined that my eye was not respond-
ing as expected. They don’t seem to know for sure why 
my eye has not progressed as expected. All I know is that 
right now my vision is worse than before the surgery. I have 
turned it over to the Great Physician and will wait to see what 
He will do. I do appeal for your earnest prayers. 

A real huge blessing is that God has healed my prostate cancer. My VA doctor told 
me my cancer was “non-existent.” Praise the Lord!  Mark it down; God is in control! 

What a blessing it was to preach a 7-week series in English on the Revelation to the 
Grandview Baptist Church where we were given a nice meeting room for our        
Japanese ministry. Years ago I taught it, but it took 38 Sundays. Narrowing it down to 
just 7 Sundays was a real challenge. I chose 7 Sundays because 7 is predominate in 
the Revelation. I thank Pastor Gary Longstaff for asking me to do that. I consider it to 
be one of the greatest blessings in all of my ministry. 

Our Japanese ministry continues to go on despite my health problems. The Corona 
virus pandemic has not stopped us. Of course, I have to make sure the tables and 
chairs are sanitized before each service and we do wear those silly masks. (I have 
never gone into a church with a mask on before this virus thing.) During my Revela-
tion series, I mentioned how easy it will be for the Antichrist to cause everyone to 
take the “mark of the beast,” since we are already programed to comply with such  
orders. But we Christians need not worry. We won’t be here then. I say, “Amen, Even 
so, come, Lord Jesus.” 

Please pray for 7 members of our Japanese ministry who have moved back to Japan 
during the past several years. Also, pray for the churches we have started in Japan. I 
hear of great victories. Those churches have started other churches, so we are    
happy to see the work in Japan prosper. We want to thank you for your prayers and 
the financial support we receive each month. 

In His Service, 
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